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rootstock varieties and 4 scion cultivars. They still possess embryogenic
capacity and have regenerated many plantlets.

Growth curve analysis indicated that these NaCl tolerant cell lines,
after 3 passages in non-selective medium, kept similar growth increment
and cell viability when placed again in NaCl medium. Under salt stress,
the soluble protein content decreased significantly in the original cell
lines but not in the mutant cell lines. The accumulation of proline in
the mutant lines was 30% - 70% higher. Peroxidase activity of the mutant
lines was lower and had an additional band compared with the original
forms. Also Na+ and Cl~ absorption of the mutant lines was different
indicating that the mutant lines could avoid NaCl.

At present, protoplasts isolated from these mutant cell lines are
being cultured to obtain salt tolerant plants from protoplasts and
embryoids have already been formed. Next we intend to fuse protoplasts of
salt tolerant and non-tolerant lines for complementation test to further
clarify the genetic nature of salt-tolerance and to use it perhaps as a
genetic marker. Salt-tolerant scion and rootstock plants will be grafted
together and checked for their performance under such circumstances.

(Contributed by Deng Zhanao, Zhang Wencai, Wan Shuyan, Citrus Research
Institute, Huazhong Agricultural University, Wuhan, China).

Screening for spontaneous virulent mutants of barley powdery mildew
(Erysiphe sraminis DC)

Seedlings of 4 barley lines possessing resistance genes Ml-a6. Ml-al2
or Ml-R were inoculated with powdery mildew culture CR3, which is
a-virulent to the 4 host lines. In total, 50 million conidia were
screened for the occurrence of virulent mutants, 43 putative virulent
mutants were found. They could be grouped into 5 genotypes according to
the virulence spectrum. They might have originated by one of the
following events: 1. admixture, 2. physiological events that allow a few
conidia to establish colonies in spite of the presence of a functional
gene for resistance, 3. mutation in a gene for specificity, 4. deletion or
mutation in some kind of suppressing element in which case more than one
virulence may be affected.

Based upon the virulence spectra, mating type, biochemical tests and
analysis of test crosses, 3 of the genotypes were clearly classified as
not being of mutational origin. Of the two remaining genotypes one
differed in 4 virulences, the other by two virulences and one avirulence.
Based upon expectations from the gene-for-gene concept, it is concluded
that both were not of mutational origin. If in fact there are derived
from a mutation, the concept of gene-for-gene interactions would have to
be revised.

Assuming that no mutations for virulence were found in this
experiment, the spontaneous mutation frequency from avirulence to
virulence would be below 2x10"^.

From: TORP, J. and JENSEN, H.P., (Agric. Res. Dept., Riso National
Laboratory, DK-4000 Roskilde, Denmark). Phytopath.Z. 112 (1985) 17-27.
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